
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS
Minutes of The Regular Meeting
Held October 14, 2019, @ 7:00 P.M.

Council met in Regular session with Austin Scheiner, James R. Miller, Andrew Zartman, Lora Lyons, and Lyn Collis present. Andrew Head was not present.


Guests Present:  Ron Etzler; Carolyn Ritchhart, Friend of the Payne Branch Library Board Member; Kevin Wannemacher; and Josh Straley, of the Paulding Progress.


The Minutes from the September 23, 2019, meeting were read, and approved as read.


The floor was given to Carolyn Ritchhart who stated that the Payne Branch Library needs to have repairs done that cost over $20,000. She gave Council a printout of the necessary repairs, and asked if the Village would be willing to donate some money to the project. Collis made a motion to give $2,500.00 to the Payne Branch Library for the building repairs. Lyons seconded the motion, and it passed unanimously.


EMS: EMS Assistant Coordinator, Travis Zartman, was present and reported the following to Council:

1. There have been nine runs to date for October. 

2. The EMS Department has received three applications: 2 for daytime staff, and one as a volunteer. The volunteer applicant is currently taking the EMS Basic classes at Ivy Tech, and will be done in December.

Mayor Wobler addressed the following concerning the EMS Department:

1. The EMS Coordinator would like to have EMT student ride-a-longs. The Fire Chief would like to have an indemnification clause in the form they would sign in order to participate in a ride-a-long. He will send it to the Solicitor to have him approve the final form.

2. Confirmed that there will be a squad riding around town on October 26th, during Trick-or-Treat.


Fire Department: Chief Hefner was not present, so Travis Zartman and reported there have been four runs to date in October.

Mayor Wobler addressed the following concerning the Fire Department:

1. The department received a PUCO grant in the amount of $6344.00 to be used for hazmat training.

2. The heat has been replaced at the firehouse by Yenser Gross Heating and Cooling, and the generator was serviced by MacAllister Machines.

3. Two more strobe lights were ordered for the ones that burnt out and needed to be replaced on Truck 55.
4. On October 26th, there will be a fire truck riding around town during Trick-or-Treat.

5. The Fire Chief still hasn’t received his credit card. The Mayor has a call into First Financial to find out why.

6. On October 8th, Captain Ben Thomas, Captain Kyle Wobler, and Assistant EMS Coordinator and firefighter, Travis Zartman, participated in the live burn exercises at the new training facility in Paulding.


Police Department: Chief Miller was present and reported to Council that the radar unit in his cruiser was certified.

Councilwoman Collis reported that she has received some complaints regarding a car parking partially on the sidewalk that kids use to walk to and from school. The house is the second house on West Oak Street, East of School Drive. Chief Miller stated he would take care of it.


Mayor Wobler addressed the following regarding the Police Department:

1. Chief Miller will be working on October 26th until Trick-or-Treat is finished.

2. The light bar on top of the cruiser needs to be replaced as it is 12 to 13 years old. The lowest quote received was for $3,040 from Statewide Emergency Products. The other quote was from Raylecom and was for $3,500. Scheiner made a motion to purchase a new light bar for the police cruiser from Statewide Emergency Products, Miller seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.


Street: Mayor Wobler addressed the following concerning the Street Department:

1. The Village received a 35 mph sign from ODOT that has been installed at the corporation limit on the eastbound lane of 613 by Brian Drive.

2. He called ODOT to get the keys to the flashing lights control panels. ODOT replaced the north flasher on Thursday, and the light is working well now. The Street employee has the part number, and a key, in case further repairs are necessary.

3. Drainage needs to be installed at the water and street buildings due to water entering the buildings. Village employees will be renting equipment and installing tile around the buildings. The Mayor stated the Village will be paying for half of the tile cost. They will also be replacing drains at that time.

4. Village employees checked out the used wood chipper that is for sale, and negotiated a price of $11,250.00. The chipper has 725 hours of use with 70% of the blades left. The seller, Kevin Cramer, will touch up the paint and will service it at $60.00/hour. Lyons made a motion to purchase the wood chipper for $11,250.00, Scheiner seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.

5. The Street Department employee was contacted by a Lori Riley who is volunteering to landscape around the sign in the park. However, since the Master Gardeners already take care of the landscaping around the sign, it was decided to give her their number so she can coordinate any volunteer work with them.
Zoning: Inspector Tom Sinn was not present.

Mayor Wobler reminded Council that the next Zoning Meeting is scheduled for October 28th at 6:00 p.m.


Committee Reports:

1. Mayor Wobler informed Council that Chris Collis will be setting up an animatronic haunted house in the park’s pavilion during the Halloween Harvest Fest. The cost of entrance will be a canned good that Mr. Collis will then donate to the food bank. 

2. Mayor Wobler distributed the Fire and EMS reports to Council for review.

3. Mayor Wobler distributed copies of the OML Legislative Bulletin to Council for review.

4. Councilwoman Collis updated Council on the Vision Board’s Quality of Life meeting. It looks like the Village will be eligible for $20,500 from the Capital Budget Grant for use at Buckeye Park. The total earmarked for the Vision Board projects is $141,356.


Correspondence Letters:

1. Mayor Wobler informed Council he received the DEFA Monthly Update regarding training opportunities which he forwarded to the BPA.

2. Mayor Wobler informed Council that the Paulding County Economic Development agency is holding a Business and Industry Banquet on Tuesday, November 12th. Two tickets are available if anyone would like to attend. The Mayor is working that evening and can’t go. Extra tickets cost $20 each.


OLD BUSINESS:

1. Mayor Wobler informed Council that the new leaf box has been completed. A two-ton hoist was purchased at a cost of $45.68, in order to have easier installation of the box into the dump truck. The leaf machine was taken to Benschneider’s Auto for maintenance. While it was there, it was determined that it was built in 2000. It still had its original muffler, which was rusted out, and original spark plug wires. Both were replaced along with the original fuel filter at a cost of $435.81. It is running well now.

2. Mayor Wobler informed Council that the pea gravel was delivered. It was used around the benches, and the rest was put in the playground. He reported that one bench, out of the seven that were ordered, has been sold, and he may have two more sold.

3. Mayor Wobler informed Council that four large Wayne Trace School signs have been found at the Street Department. He is having one installed at the concession stand, and two back to back on a pole near the corporation limits. There are also miniature signs that will be installed at the Payne Park sign.

4. Mayor Wobler informed Council that paving has been completed on Laura Street from Townline to Merrin; on Maple Street from 500 to the railroad; on Merrin Street from Hyman to Main; and on Bailey Street from Laura to Main. The Oak and Gibson catch basins were missed, along with the catch basin at 49 and Townline that still needs to be done. AMS will look at Bailey Street and Foust as there has been some damage. In addition, they will be painting the lines at 49 and Townline, and 49 and Merrin. Some of the lines at the crosswalks aren’t painted yet. Councilman Zartman asked if the paving company sealed the seams, and the Mayor stated the company overlaid the spots where the old meets the new. Mayor Wobler reported that a tractor with a wagon went down Bailey Street, ignoring the pylons, causing the paving company to have to re-roll the street.

5. Mayor Wobler informed Council that the paving company repaired to two spots on 49 (one near the legion, and one near Oak Street) that were damaged due to the windmill construction traffic. The Village will pay the cost of $4,054.00, which will then be reimbursed by EDPR.

6. Mayor Wobler informed Council that a key to the gate in front of the brush pile will be given to Kenny Lentz, so he can access the land for hunting.

7. Mayor Wobler informed Council that he called the Auditor’s Office regarding the property next to the gas station. The property has a gravel driveway on the north side. He thought the driveway belonged to the railroad, however, Councilman Head said it is not theirs. If it is determined that the property belongs to the Village, then the semi that is currently parking there will not be allowed to park there anymore.

8. Councilman Zartman inquired about the Real Waste dumpster currently sitting on Bailey Street. The Mayor stated he has not called the Meek’s yet to inquire if they were done with it. Councilman Zartman stated he would call them. 

9. Councilman Zartman revisited the feral cat issue. He stated people are now poisoning the cats which is leading to the dogs in the neighborhood getting sick, so he was wondering what could be done. Councilwoman Collis stated a grant is available, however, the Village first needs to find a company that will work with them, and then would need to catch the cats themselves in order to have them fixed.

10. Councilwoman Lyons wanted to clarify the procedure for brush pick-up. It was reiterated that people do not have to call in order to have their brush picked-up, as it is automatically picked-up every Monday.

11. It was reiterated that leaf piles need to be separated from grass clippings and tree limbs.


NEW BUSINESS:

1. Mayor Wobler informed Council that a #paynepride window decal was ordered from West Bend News for a cost of $38.00. It will be installed on the front door.

2. Mayor Wobler informed Council that the October Fire and EMS Trustee Meeting was cancelled due to the recent special meetings that have been held. A 2020 budget meeting will be set for December.

3. Mayor Wobler informed Council that he has not received a response regarding the removal of the trees for the Safe Routes to School grant from either Moyer Tree Service, or Goliath Tree Service. He received a quote from Cut Above Tree Service (Defiance) in the amount of $8725.00 and they would cut, chip, and haul the wood, and grind down the stumps. Jeremy’s S & S Tree Service gave a quote of $4,500 to cut, chip, and haul the wood, and grind the stumps. They also stated they would do it for a cost of $3,600 if the wood can be left. The money to pay for these services will be appropriated at the next Council Meeting. Lyons made a motion to accept Jeremy’s S&S Tree Service’s quote in the amount of $3,600, to cut down six trees, and grind down the stumps, while leaving the wood at the properties. Miller seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.

4. Mayor Wobler introduced Resolution 2019-Q, a resolution to increase the permanent appropriations for the General, State Highway, Permissive, Fire, Police, and Capital Project Funds. Miller made a motion to suspend the rules, Zartman seconded, and the motion passed unanimously. President of Council, Austin Scheiner, read Resolution 2019-Q. Collis made a motion to accept Resolution 2019-Q as presented, Lyons seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.

5. Mayor Wobler informed Council that the Halloween Harvest Fest will be on October 26th. Flyers have been distributed, and it has been posted on FaceBook, on the Village’s webpage, and at the Village Hall.

6. Mayor Wobler informed Council that the Fiscal Officer has found a place to take all the obsolete equipment. Payment for the items will be minimal. Council stated they would like a list of the items that are disposed of in this manner.

7. Councilman Zartman stated people are littering at Buckeye Park, and the mess has not been picked up. It is mostly Mountain Dew bottles. People have been seen sitting in their cars at the park and dropping the bottles out of their cars when finished. People have also been seen driving their cars through the park. Councilwoman Collis has talked to the residents of the properties around the park, and they will be instituting a “Neighborhood Watch” on the property. It was suggested to put up “Under Construction, No Trespassing” signs at the park, however, the Mayor wanted to check with the Solicitor prior to taking any action.


BPA:  Mayor Wobler informed Council about the following concerning the BPA:

1. The catch basin at Gibson and Oak, on the northwest side, was missed by the pavers when they were in town, and still needs to be fixed.

2. The answer to the Notice of Violation, regarding the design capacity water valve replacement plan, has been submitted to the EPA and is now in place. The Village Council has already allotted $5000 to the BPA in order to help with the valve replacement that was supposed to start this summer.

3. The Notice of Violation the EPA sent to Jarrod Childs regarding the missing operator logbooks, from the Fall of 2017 to the Spring of 2018, has not been answered. They requested he return the books that were found to be missing after he left the Village’s employment in July of 2018. However, no response has been given to the BPA. The letter was dated September 19, 2019, but did not have a “respond by” date in it. 

4. The Catch Basin at 435 Orchard Street will be replaced. The catch basin on Mustasch Street is still being investigated, no determination yet on whether or not it needs to be replaced.

5. [bookmark: _GoBack]A water leak at 119 Hyman Street, an 8-inch line, was repaired on Sunday. Both the Water Operator and the Street employee were at the dig, and will be getting paid overtime for that time.

6. Water Operator, Al Wobler, will be at the Roberts Center in Wilmington, Ohio, to attend the Ohio Rural Water Association’s Fall Operator’s Expo, on October 15th and 16th. He will be receiving the “Water Operator of the Year Award.” The registration for the expo was free and he will also be getting Ohio EPA continuing education hours for his time at the Expo.

7. There is a webinar on October 17th regarding financial tools that are available to municipalities to fund infrastructure improvements. There is a $100.00 registration fee. Please let the Mayor know if anyone would like to sit through this webinar. 


Good and Welfare:  

Mayor and Council would like to thank Dunham’s Rubber and Belt Cord for their donation of the rubber for the seals on the leaf box.


Miller made a motion to accept the financial reports as presented by the Fiscal Officer. Scheiner seconded the motion, and the motion passed unanimously.


Collis moved to approve the payment of bills presented, Lyons seconded, and the motion passed unanimously with Councilman James R. Miller abstaining from voting on any payments to Rodney Miller.


With no further matters to discuss, Miller moved to adjourn, Lyons seconded, the motion passed unanimously, and the meeting adjourned at 8:07 p.m.



__________________________________________	_______________________________________
Mayor Steve Wobler					Fiscal Officer, Zoe McMaster
